Mason In Atten.dance
Conservation . Bob Dillberger
Commission * Liz Fletcher
= = Paula Babel
Minutes * Bob Larochelle
= Ann Moser
Nov. 11, 2009 = Barbara DeVore
8:00 pm to 10:40 pm = Cynthia Hajjar

Voted unanimously to accept Oct. minutes as amended.
Heard from Barbara Devore regarding future presentations in the Florence Roberts memorial series:

e John Sargent on animal tracking in winter with field trip
e Chris Schadler on coyotes and wolves

e Tom Young on dragonflies

¢ Margaret Hagen on various plant topics

Barbara suggested we consider asking for donations at these presentations, giving at least part of the money
to the Grapevine in return for the free advertising they provide.

Ann got a job. Woo hoo!

Re. testing of contents of two oil drums at Potter homestead: we received only one bid from Global
Remediation Service for $460. Covers analysis but not disposal which will be estimated separately depending
on analysis results. Liz moved we accept the bid. Bob D. seconded. Passed unanimously.

Bob L. will e-mail Eric regarding his preference for disposing of the remaining junk in the Potter homestead
before demolition begins. Shall we clean it out or will he do that?

Ann reported on her inspection of the A-frame at 135 Old Ashby Rd. Agreed to tell Dennis to contact Roto
Rooter regarding septic line blockage.

Agreed to purchase 40 two-foot lengths of 5/8” rebar to mark border of Spaulding Brook land as per state
recommendation. Liz will take care of this.

Ted Stewart easement property has been sold. Anna will contact the new owners and describe to them our
annual monitoring process.

Cynthia will follow-up with the DES regarding concerns over soil contamination at the Boutilette (Mims)
property.

Ann reported on cost of signs: $228 each or $176.44 each for three. Signs are aluminum-faced plywood. Bob L.
wants info about recommended techniques for mounting. Ann will get that info.

Liz moved we reimburse Bob Dillberger, Bob Larochelle and Ann Moser $40 each (total $120) for registration fee
for NHACC annual conference. Passed unanimously.

Liz moved we reimburse Bob Larochelle $98 for money paid to Wilton Recycling Center to dispose of 39 tires
dumped on conservation land. Passed unanimously. Thanks to Bob and Gary Elsworth for their work cleaning up
almost 100 tires dumped on the property and blocking access to prevent further dumping.

Liz moved we pay Sandford Surveying and Engineering Inc. $1,629.08 for staking the lot line on Spaulding Brook
at Starch Mill Rd. Passed unanimously.

Liz moved we pay County Stores $187.12 for stakes and supplies related to the same project. Passed
unanimously.

Liz moved we reimburse Barbara Devore $325.00 for money paid to Audubon Society of NH for the wildlife
presentation. Passed unanimously.



